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Kate Bryant 

Coroners Registrar  

Coroners Court of Victoria 

65 Kavanagh Street, 

Southbank VIC 3006 

By email: cpuresponses@coronerscourt.vic.gov.au  

COR 2021 003810: Investigation into the death of XY 

Response to Coroner's Recommendations to Barwon Health 

1. This letter provides Bendigo Health's response to the recommendations recorded at Appendix E to the 

Finding into Death with Inquest of Coroner Simon McGregor dated 19 June 2024 which are directed to 

Bendigo Health, or which require input from Bendigo Health.  

Recommendation 7: 

(a) That DFFH in consultation with the Department of Health and Bendigo Health, develop and 

implement more focused Social and Emotional Wellbeing approaches to the treatment of 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander young people requiring mental health diagnosis and 

treatment, and do so in consultation with Aboriginal Community-Controlled Organisations such 

as BDAC, and that appropriate and ongoing training be provided to clinical and Child Protection 

staff to support these approaches; 

(b) That DFFH in consultation with the Department of Health and Bendigo Health, develop and 

implement systems for the cultural support of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander young people 

admitted to hospital for acute and other mental health episodes, to ensure that Aboriginal health 

liaison officers are actively made available to the young person at the time of admission and 

that that cultural connection is available beyond crisis admissions; 

(c) That DFFH in consultation with the Department of Health and Bendigo Health, take appropriate 

steps to ensure that its practice of offering contact with an Aboriginal Health Liaison Officer 

upon admission is effected on each occasion that a young Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander 

person is admitted with mental health issues. 

2. The Coroner’s recommendations 7(a)–(c) are under consideration. 

3. These recommendations are directed to the Department of Fairness, Families and Housing (DFFH) but 

are to be actioned in consultation with Bendigo Health.  

4. Bendigo Health has contacted DFFH to commence engagement around the recommendations and is 

awaiting information in response. It is therefore not yet possible to confirm the process by which these 

recommendations will be implemented, or the timeframe for implementation. 

The Bendigo Health contact person who will be responsible for consideration of this recommendation is 

the office of the Clinical Director of Psychiatry at Bendigo Health, contactable via: 
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Signed on behalf of Bendigo Health by the Deputy Chief Medical Officer: 

 

 

…………………………… 

Dr Yvonne Higgott 

Deputy Chief CMO, Bendigo Health 

 




